
 

Alaska Department of Fish and Game  
Doug Vincent-Lang, Commissioner  
 

     

 

                                     Division of Wildlife Conservation  
                                                                     Ryan Scott, Director 

    
 

 

News Release  
For Immediate Release: July 14, 2025 

Contact: Ryan Scott  
(907) 465-4191, ryan.scott@alaska.gov   

 

Update on Animals from Facility in Haines 

(Juneau) – The department continues to monitor and care for animals secured from the Kroschel 
Wildlife Center on June 26th and 27th. Below are the species and number of animals temporarily being 
held at each facility. Many of the animals will be permanently placed in these facilities but additional 
time is needed to determine the best option for each animal, and for the facilities. Permanent 
placement information will be provided when final determinations are made. 

Alaska Wildlife Conservation Center 
Portage 

Alaska Zoo 
Anchorage 

Bird TLC 
Anchorage 

2 Arctic fox 1 Brown bear 2 Snowy owls 
1 Moose 2 Wolves 1 Red-tailed hawk 
1 Wolverine 5 Marten  
1 Marten 3 Red (cross) fox  
2 Red (cross) fox 1 Porcupine  
 2 Lynx  
 2 Ermine  
 10 Mink  

In addition to the facilities listed, we have potential placements in approved educational facilities in 
Washington, Pennsylvania, Minnesota, California, Indiana, Colorado, North Dakota, and Canada. 

“In addition to health monitoring and treatment by veterinary staff, the behavior of these animals and 
their interaction with other animals is being monitored closely to ensure they are adjusting well,” said 
Division of Wildlife Conservation Director Ryan Scott.  

The department’s priority is the health and welfare of the animals. These animals are now getting the 
highest level of care and husbandry, thanks to our partners assisting in this situation and our dedicated 
veterinary staff.  

An unusual configuration of interconnected enclosures, as well as conditions at the wildlife center 
made it difficult to locate and recover some of the smaller animals there. The department continues to 
seek a path forward to secure the remaining animals at the Kroschel Wildlife Center. The safety and 
wellbeing of all these animals remains our primary focus, and we will make additional information 
available once we are able to release it.  
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